
Mandatory Professional Development Leadership Training for Trustees 

Effective January 1, 2017, Public Act 99-0692 requires all new and re-elected community 
college trustees to receive four hours of professional development leadership training 
during the 1st, 3rd, and 5th years of their term.  The training program is required to 
include topics including the open meetings law, freedom of information law, labor law, 
contract law, ethics, sexual violence on campus, financial oversight, audits, and fiduciary 
responsibilities of a trustee. 

Below is a list of CCC Trustees and the status of their compliance with P.A. 99-0692 as 
of January 20, 2023: 

Trustee Training Status 
Walter E. Massey, Chair Completed Jan. 20, 2023 
Elizabeth Swanson, Vice Chair Completed Jan. 20, 2023 
Peggy A. Davis, Secretary Completed Jan. 20, 2023 
Karen Kent, Trustee Completed Jan. 20, 2023 
Laritaz Lopez, Trustee Completed Jan. 20, 2023 
Darrell A. Williams, Trustee Completed Jan. 20, 2023 
Deborah H. Telman, Trustee Completed Jan. 13, 2022 

For More Information Please Contact: 
The Office of the Board of Trustees 
Bonnie Phillips, Chief Advisor to the Board 
bphillips45@ccc.edu email 
312-553-2985 phone 
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